South Central Workforce Council

March 11, 2015
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Deb Barnes at 3:00 p.m.  
I. Roll Call & Welcome New Members
Members Present: Bill Aufderheide, Deb Barnes, Candace Fenske, Amanda Mackie, Bill Meyer, Grant Moody, Jon Nowak, Steven Pierce, Linsey Preuss, Tim Wenzel, Karen Wolters and Reggie Worlds
Members Excused: Christine Bauman, Bill FitzSimmons, Duane Lambrecht, Dennis Siemer, Dr. Susan Tarnowski and Joan Tesdahl
Members Absent: Jim Abraham, Shane Meier, John Schons and Larry Treptow
Guests Present:  Nancy Haag, MVAC; Mark Schultz, MN DEED; Gretchen Spear, MN DEED
Staff Present:  Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason
Chair Deb Barnes called for the endorsement of the following Council Members:

· Bill Aufderheide, MR Paving

· Duane Lambrecht, Shelter Products

· Amanda Mackie, MVAC

· Grant Moody, Express Employment Professionals

· Jon Nowak, North Central States Regional Council of Carpenters

· Steven Pierce, CPA, LTD

· Reggie Worlds, DEED
The new members were appointed to the WorkForce Council by the Joint Powers Board in January.  A motion was made by Tim Wenzel and seconded by Reggie Worlds. The motion carried.  

Chair Deb Barnes announced that Diane Halvorson will be celebrating her 30 year anniversary with the South Central WorkForce Council next week.  She was thanked for her years of service and presented with a pin.

II.
Approval of the Agenda
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the agenda.  A motion was made by Tim Wenzel and seconded by Candace Fenske to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.
III.
Approval of Minutes
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the December meeting minutes. A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Deb Barnes.  The motion carried.
IV.
Conflict of Interest Statement
Chair Deb Barnes reported that a Conflict of Interest Statement form was distributed for members to sign.

V.
South Central Labor Market Review
Mark Schultz presented labor market information for South Central Minnesota.  The labor market review included information on the labor supply, unemployment, industry makeup, wages, job vacancies, outlook, labor demographics, poverty rates, and labor shed information.

Mark highlighted a few unique points about the South Central region including:

· The unemployment rate for South Central is 4.2%

· In the height of the recession, there were over 9.9 job seekers per job opening and now there are 1.6 job seekers per opening. 

· All counties in the region except Waseca saw an increase in employment over the past year. 

· Key industries include manufacturing, retail, education, health care and social assistance.

· Industries that have gained employment include agriculture, forestry, fishing, construction and retail trade. 

· Industries that have lost employment include manufacturing, education, wholesale trade, public administration and utilities.

· Occupations with the largest changes in vacancies include food preparation and serving, production and healthcare practitioners and technical occupations.  

· Industries with the most new jobs are in healthcare support while the most replacement jobs are in sales.

There was discussion about including the definition of poverty used in the data source, cost of living information and number of minorities in each county vs. the number that are working.  

VI.
Committee Reports
Business Services

Reggie Worlds reported that Job Service will be holding a Fresh Start class, which is a Creative Job Search workshop designed for offenders.  MN DEED interviewed candidates for the Veterans Employment Representative.  Voice Over Internet Phone (VOIP) service was installed at the Mankato WorkForce Center on March 4th.  The main line and direct numbers for staff changed.
Executive Committee

Deb Barnes reported that the Executive Committee approved a 5 year lease for the Fairmont WorkForce Center.  The committee reviewed the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) state recommendation for regions.  Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a summary of the state recommendation.  The South Central WorkForce Council will remain a local area but will be combined with southwest Minnesota for regional planning purposes.  A motion to move to work within the framework of WIOA in regions as recommended by the Governor’s Workforce Development Council was made by Tim Wenzel and seconded by Candace Fenske.  The motion carried.    
Workforce Development Committee

Linsey Preuss reported that the Workforce Development Committee reviewed the Economic Development Strategy (CEDS) for Region 9.  Diane Halvorson distributed the executive summary of the CEDS report.  A motion to approve the CEDS was made by Linsey Preuss and seconded by Reggie Worlds.  The motion carried.  The committee also reviewed the South Central Labor Market Review and demand occupation list.  A motion to approve the demand occupation list was made by Linsey Preuss and seconded by Karen Wolters.  The motion carried. 
Youth Council

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the proposed youth plans for WIOA and MYP.  Information in the plan included an update to Youth Council members, program design for in-school and out-of-school youth, outreach and recruitment, assessment strategies, development of a plan, work experiences, assuring work readiness attainment, providing labor market information on demand occupation and development of career pathways in healthcare and manufacturing.  The plan identifies strategies and partnerships to serve youth with significant barriers including foster care youth, youth from communities of color, youth with disabilities, and teen parents on public assistance.   The plans identify best practices for financial literacy training, private sector work experiences and internships including the Martin County Internship Project. An addition to the plan includes utilizing funding for the Partners in Career Exploration program.  The final allocations have not been released for either WIOA or MYP.  A motion to recommend approval of the Youth Plans was made by Reggie Worlds and seconded by Bill Aufderheide.  The motion carried.

Operations Committee

Diane Halvorson reported that each WorkForce Center has developed a safety plan and will be practicing safety drills.  The next South Central Workforce Center Partner training will be held May 19-20 for all staff.  Staff will be completing a self-assessment of the WorkForce Center System.  The results will be provided to the Council.
II. Other Business

Bill Aufderheide reported that MR Paving & Excavation has added to their facility.  It is a challenge for them to find specific skill sets. 

Reggie Worlds reported that they were waiting for information for the Business Services report, which will be sent out to members.  MN DEED has been in contact with the National Guard Armory in Mankato and Fairmont regarding the needs of guard members.   All of the members are employed but many are under employed.  

Linsey Preuss reported that Fairmont Foods was purchased by another company.

Karen Wolters reported that they have many students that are getting jobs.  As a result, they will have to make changes to their programming.  Karen also reported on the new Adult Diploma pilot program for adult learners over age 21 that employers may start to see on applications.  It offers another option to GED or High School Diploma completion.  Adult learners can demonstrate their skills through testing, coursework and prior experience.

Grant Moody reported Express Professionals was recognized as the #1 staffing agency in the industrial employment.  Express Professionals is hosting a Refresh Leadership Simulcast on April 15th from 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. at MSU featuring Daymond John, Dan Aykroyd and Liz Murray.   Registration information will be sent out to members. 

Bill Aufderheide reported that they have recently filled 8 positions for industry qualified operators.  He also discussed a new superintendent at New Ulm that has brought welding back to the school.  

Deb Barnes reported that long term care has several openings that they struggle to fill.  They are excited about the Healthcare Support Specialists apprenticeship through DOLI that increases the level of their works and opens entry level positions.  

Amanda Mackie reported that MVAC struggle to find people for their Thrift Store or Food Hub positions.  As far as programs, Nancy Haag reported that participants are finding jobs so the people left have significant barriers.  MVAC is expecting to have 150 youth in work experiences this summer.   

Candace Fenske reported that they have entry level nursing assistant positions available.  She also describes the family practice and primary physician shortages in the rural area. They offer tuition and scholarship programs. 

Steven Pierce reported that the Affordable Healthcare Act has caused significant changes and problems for tax preparers.  

Jon Nowak reported that there are a lot of local construction contracts and they are heavily recruiting to have enough workers.  

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m. Wednesday, May 13th.  
The meeting adjourned.
Signed by:___________________________________


     
      Deb Barnes, Chair
